  OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

LINDENHURST PUBLIC SCHOOLS

LINDENHURST, NEW YORK
TO:

Principals, Coordinators, Guidance Counselors, TAL, LASA, CSEAs, 

Nurses, Aides, and Head Custodians



FROM:
Richard Nathan
DATE:
March 8, 2012 

RE:

Board of Education Business Meeting

The following actions were approved by the Board of Education at its Business Meeting held on March 7, 2012.  Please inform the appropriate staff members in your building of the actions which pertain to them.

1.
Trustee Edward J. Murphy Jr. recommended Mr. Sydney Finkelstein and Mr. Salvatore Marinello for re-election to the Board of Western Suffolk BOCES for a three-year term expiring on June 30, 2015.

2.
The following Superintendent’s recommended field trip:

a.
Approximately forty-five students in the Orion Program to Salem, Plymouth and Boston, MA, from May 10 through May 11, 2012.

b.
Approximately ninety Daniel Street 5th grade students to Atlantis Marine World in Riverhead on June 8, 2012.

c.
Approximately thirteen technology students, members of the Robotics Club to Baltimore, MD to participate in the FIRST Chesapeake Regional Robotics Competition, March 8 through March 10, 2012.

d.
Approximately fifteen calligraphy students (Grades 9 -12) to the Morgan Library and Museum, NYC and dinner at Eatley on April 20, 2012.

e.
Approximately forty members of the Boys Varsity Lacrosse team to Pennfield High School in Rochester, NY to participate in a non-league game on April 13, 2012.


3.
The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the Board President to enter into an agreement with the Inc. Village of Lindenhurst for E-Waste Recycling.

4..
The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the Board President to extend the current lease agreement with SCOPE services for the 2012-13 school year for the rental of four classrooms for the Before and After School Child Care Program at a fee of $12,000.00.

5.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to accept a donation from the Long Island Academy Volleyball, Inc. in the amount of $6,340 to be used for the purchase of a two court volleyball system, along with floor sleeves and installation costs for the Middle School (General Fund appropriation will be increased accordingly). 

6.
The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the Board President to enter into an

 agreement with Brio Benefit Consulting.
7.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to dispose of obsolete equipment at the Senior High School, the Administration Building and 887 Kellum Street.

7.
The Superintendent’s recommended budget transfers over $5,000.00.
8.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to approve the appointment of Arthur Riegel, Esq. to serve as Hearing Officer in a disciplinary hearing conducted pursuant to Section 75 of the NYS Civil Service Law regarding charges against the employee name in executive session.

9.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to suspend the employee named in executive session without pay, effective immediately for a period of thirty (30) days pending a determination and a hearing pursuant to Section 75 of the NYS Civil Service Law.
10.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to Waive 24 Hour Notice in order to consider the following item.

11.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution authorizing the Board of Education President to enter into an agreement with R.S. Abrams & Co., LLP.
12.
Schedules were approved as presented.
Acknowledge receipt of the following Superintendent’s Reports:
a. Purchase Order Log F#9
b. Collateralization Report as of January 31, 2012

c. Budget Transfers under $5,000, completed from January 23, 2012 through February 21, 2012

d. Treasurer’s Report (#7), Revenue Status and Appropriation Status Reports as of January 31, 2012

*          *          *



